MINUTES e FELSENTHAL TOWN COUNCIL
4:30 P.M ¢ 1-10-2023 ¢ TOWN HALL
ROLL CALL

The Council Members that had not been sworn in, were sworn in by Mr. Burson.

Ms. Linder moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore, to approve the previous minutes for,
(December 13, 2022). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

OLD BUSINESS

The Budgetary items were taken into Consideration: A new computer for Mayor Howard was discussed
and voted on. The Council agreed on the price of up to $1,000.00. Ms. Seymore moved, and it was
seconded by Ms. Linder to purchase the computer. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion
passed.

Mr. and Mrs. Jason Cates showed the Council Members a picture of a possible Town Sign. They will

put together a price list including, if they put the sign up or we would, up to $1,000.00 was quoted. Mr.
Culp, Public Works Superintendent, told the Council that there were special specs on placing a sign and
what it was made from due to wrecks and the Town’s responsibilities. He said he would check with the
County to get the specs.

Mr. Culp, Public Works Superintendent, told the Council what he would need a Mini excavator for, they
wanted him to find out what one would cost either new or a used one.

NEW BUSINESS

Position five (5) on the Council is still vacant. Mr. Manning declined the position. The talks were
tabled until the next meeting.

The Arkansas Environmental Training Academy, a division of SAU Tech, has partnered with the Arkansas
Department of Agriculture’s Natural Resources Division to provide the water board training for Act

605 of 2021. Act 605 of 2021 tasked retail water providers with additional responsibilities in managing
and operating their water systems. Three Council Members will be required to take an eight (8) hour
class on the computer. If a Council Member has been on the Council for ten (10) years they would be
exempt from the training.

Ms. Linder moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Seymore, to approve the financials for the December,
2022 meeting. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Mrs. Thurlkill moved, and it was seconded by, Mr. Newbury to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote
was unanimous. The motion passed.
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